Faculty Council Minutes
October 14, 2004
Members Present:  Steve Barnett, Jim Braun, Larry Booth, Mary Hudachek-Buswell, Gary May, George Nakos, Sue Odom, Sherry Richardson and Joe Trachtenberg.
Non-Members Present: Cathie Aust, Ginny Bass, Devanaha Baudy, Anthony Giovannitti, Sharon Hoffman, Cindy Lauer, Jim Mackin, Bud Miller, Benita Moore, Judy Plawecki, Kim Robinson, Makisha Strickland, Ray Wallace and Sabrina Williams.
Meeting called to order at noon

Approval of Minutes
The approval of minutes from the September 23, 2004 meeting was postponed to the next meeting to make corrections.
Reports
CAPC- Robinson (Reporting for Fox)
· Two BAS Proposals were approved.
· Prerequisites for the new courses take effect immediately for Spring 2005.
Provost- Hoffman

· The Board of Regents turned down the proposal for a mid year tuition increase because of this other budgets cuts should be expected. The Provost encouraged faculty to read the Atlanta Journal Constitution for news updates.
· Provost plans to discuss with the President the impact the budget cuts will have on Clayton State.

· The official grand opening of the University Center has been moved to November 11. 

· Provost asked faculty to encourage students to go to the polls and vote in the upcoming election.

· The Deans Council met and reports from the Enrollment Committee are forth coming.
· There are ongoing faculty searches to fill full-time positions and we will proceed until the positions are filled. 

President-Harden
· The President was out of the country but submitted letters to members of Faculty Council addressing concerns regarding the mission statement, name change, faculty parking, and lighting. Questions about the letter will be addressed at the next meeting.
SGA-Baudy (Reporting for Heavens)
· Baudy reported that the SGA helped with the protest for the tuition increase.
· SGA registered over 100 students to vote.
Old Business 
· The Handbook is not in compliance with the Board of Regents death and leave time policy.  Part B section will be removed.
· Funding for the lighting issues addressed in the memo from the President has been secured.

· The subcommittee chosen to incorporate the new Undergraduate Polices Council into the by-laws final draft will consist of Larry Booth, Joe Trachtenberg, Sue Odom and Cathy Jeffrey.

New Business 
· Other concerns such as the academic calendar were postponed until the next meeting.

· Mackin presented a retention presentation which can be viewed on the website at http://adminservices.clayton.edu/provost/Faculty/EM/RetentionandRecruitmentPresentation.ppt.
Meeting adjourned at 1:25 pm.
